

573 FEB 29 Fil 1: 07

February 22, 1993

The Honorable Hazel O'Leary, Secretary U. S. Department of Energy, Room 7A-257 1000 Independence Avenue, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20585

Dear Secretary O'Leary:

Members of the City Councils of Hazelwood and Berkeley, Missouri, will be in Washington, D.C., attending the National League of Cities Conference between March 5-9, 1993.

If at all possible, we would greatly appreciate meeting with you to discuss the problems with the St. Louis Airport Site (SLAPS) and the Latty Avenue/Hazelwood Interim Storage Site (HISS) so that we might apprise you of our feelings in the need to remove this material from our highly populated, urban area as soon as possible.

We have met with officials of the Department of Energy on several occasions and appreciate the work they are doing, and would simply like to make sure you and your new administration are aware of the needs in this area.

Thank's for your consideration of our request. If you have any time at all, we could set up an appointment during the days we will be in Washington. We will be glad to arrange our schedules to comply with yours.

Sincerely,

David W. Farquha

Mayor

DWF/NC:mo

Paul Grimm

Acting Assistant Secretary for Environmental Restoration and Waste Management

David Adler, Site Manager -Department of Energy

\*\*xtemal (Outside Source to Outside Recipient - reference copy to USRAP)\*

4.14-1070.2

10117701

00-1229

Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP)

## ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD

for the St. Louis Site, Missouri



U.S. Department of Energy

Property of ST LOUIS FUSRAP LIBRARY